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Districts 12, & 14 Budget Town Hall Meeting Minutes

Topic:
Proposed 2010/2011 Budget

Date:
Thursday, April 8, 2010
Time:
6:00 PM

Location: FSCJ – Kent Campus, 3939 Roosevelt Blvd, FL 32205
Meeting Sponsor: Council President Richard Clark
In Attendance: CP Clark, CM Yarborough, CM Crescimbeni, and CM Hyde.
Others Present: Celeste Hicks ECA At Large 3, Sonia Johnson ECA Council President District 3, and concerned Citizens.
Meeting Convened: 6:05 PM

Discussion: 

· CP Clark welcomed audience, introduced Council Members present, gave overview of budget process timeline, explained that as of today we are faced with a $60 million shortfall and although he does not have an agenda for the meeting, he would prefer to hear and open the discussion to the public. The way the Mayor’s administration would like to fill the holes is to finish negotiations with the unions, cut employee costs as in rising health care costs and rising pension deficits. We are looking at what CVP Webb suggested which is all the fee structures and make updated adjustments. In May we should receive a good detailed budget snapshot of what the Mayor will actually present to City Council in July.
· Mr. Louis Rose – is surprised there are so few people attending the meetings, and is probably to sign of times and desperation. He expected the Mayor to be present as well. He came here today to suggest that the Townhall meetings should be run according to parliamentary procedures where there is an attempt to float a non-binding resolution that would say “that the people support the City Council in there effort to raise taxes” and it would be based on a consensus that was reached and voted upon by the citizens of Jacksonville, where the Times Union could support with actual proof of what the people agreed upon, this way it does not give the impression that Council does what they want and they can be held accountable.
· CM Hyde confirmed that such a resolution cannot be passed by Council, but the audience certainly can.

· CP Clark responded that we have minutes and tapes as back-up of what was said at the meetings.

· Ms. Roma Cox – stated that raising taxes is destroying the middle class, she suggests to cut expenses by enforcing the illegal aliens laws, and would like to see more done with putting Americans back to work.
· CP Clark – has actually tried to introduce local legislation from a business perspective, and was told that it is legislation that the state has but we have to do a better way of enforcing those issues.

· Mr. Joe Andrews – His biggest concern is what the Government is doing to the economy, and it appears that now President Obama wants to copy Mayor Peyton’s idea with nationalizing storm water fees, which means that we will be paying the same thing to Washington of what we are already paying here. He suggests that Council tell the Mayor no increases this year, cut the budget to fit the revenue because this economy cannot stand more taxes.
· Mr. Alvin Brown – wants to know what will be the process of determining what will be outsourced and will those be jobs cut locally?

· CP Clark – replied that when you outsource, there will be jobs that will be cut, but the biggest determination will be what the administration will think is their biggest bang for their buck and go thru what is considered redundant. Our job is to scrutinize the process.
· Mr. Curtis Wolf – read in the paper that about $112,000 is coming through for legal aid lawyers to deal with foreclosures, government needs to instead prioritize what is important in the budget as in police and fire, and roads. He does not need for City Council to determine what charities to give to, or where to invest his money, just provide services that are very necessary throughout the community.
· Mr. Victor Wilhem Jr. – Stated that FL has highest unemployment rate on record, per-capita spending increases yearly, and personal income growth is headed towards the bottom in the entire country and when we raise $25 million in taxes it comes from the pockets of Duval County residents since there is no money tree in City Hall. Foreclosure numbers need to be looked at again because it is a direct consequence of new property fees of taxes raised that has created a perpetual cycle of problems. The City of Jacksonville should not repeat Detroit example by driving residents away. Do we want Jazz Festival or Police on the streets? Do we want the Mayor’s book club or fund Legal Aid? He advises to only spend on what will benefit everyone equally! 
· Mr. T. Edward Webster – He is with AFCME and will be sending City Council information on places outside of FL to outsource from that can increase revenue.

· Ms. Donna Troup – Owner of One Shop Thrift Shop, wants the Sign Ordinance to be changed immediately because she is losing business, and she will be having a news conference and is inviting Council and Mayor to attend. The reason there are so many vacant buildings is because people cannot afford to pay for the permits.
· Mr. Eugene Noles – Member of 1st Coast Tea Party would like to commend and show his appreciation of City Council. Wants to know if the Police is the biggest bulk of the budget because we have more Policemen per capita than we’ve ever had.

· CM Hyde – stated that it is made up of 2/3 Police and 1/3 Fire.

· Mr. Noles – would like to know why do we still have the CSO’s (Community Service Officer) since they were put in temporarily in order to save money?

· CM Yarborough – replied that he is not sure if the CSO program was initially designed just to be temporary, it was created to alleviate the Police of handling minor matters such as traffic control while they handled bigger issues, and the agenda this week should contain the matter of service fees increase to help the City make up some of the costs.
· CM Hyde – Clarified that the CSO’s were created in 2005 at half the cost of a sworn officer for the reason of allowing the sworn officers to handle the crime hike then. 

· CM Crescimbeni – asked that you have to ask yourself what makes more sense and who do want working minor traffic accidents? A CSO making around $24 thousand a year and no pension contribution or a sworn Officer that makes around $40 thousand a year and their pension contribution is 50%.
· MR. Noles – thinks that it makes sense to let Police do whatever it is that they are supposed to do, whether it is a traffic citation or a bigger crime, he thinks we have too many Police Officers, he sees them all the time, at least 3 or 4 cars parked somewhere while they are getting paid to just “sit & shoot the breeze”. He thinks the Police and Fire are a good thing, however, there are still ways to be able to cut them and still have safety!
· CP Clark – stated that he thinks we will see more success this year, and in his opinion this is only year 2 of probably another 5-10 years of getting much leaner and better run organizations. He acknowledges that it is a painful process but continues to encourage the communities to get involved!
· Mr. Louis Rose – suggest that the city find businesses that will pay for such things as the Jazz Festival and thinks the unemployment rate will only continue to increase. The city looks bad when we fund such events when everyone else is making drastic cuts!

· Mr. Andrews – stated that the City should put a moratorium on the 4 projects that the city just approved that cost around $50 million for 3 years till the economy turns around. He emailed to CM Crescimbeni a letter he wrote to Charter Review Commission outlining core functions to use as guideline to prioritize spending(see attached).

· CM Hyde – Although he recognizes that these are difficult times, the City still has to continue to invest on the infrastructure standpoint we cannot stop projects that were already approved, we balance resources.

· Mr. Tony Bates – Wanted the opportunity to thank CP Clark for what he started and is continuing with having budget meetings and is hopes that they will bid the Trail Ridge contract.
· CP Clark closed with thanking everyone for their comments, participation and support, and to review the budget online @coj.net. 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:00 PM

Minutes: by Sonia Johnson 

Submitted: Minutes and (1) tape to Legislative Services on 4/12/10
